REBEL REGIMENT BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

James F. Byrnes Band Room April 13, 2017 7 PM

Minutes for the April 13, 2017 Band Booster Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Jeff Ward.

Bryan Bone gave an update for the band program.

- Welcomed the new parents.
- The symphonic and 9th grade bands each received superior ratings at the SCBDA state concert festival.
- The spring concert for all bands is Tuesday, April 18th.
- Solo/Ensemble is Friday, April 28th students can either drive or ride the bus. If students ride the bus they must be signed out by a parent if they are not riding the bus back to Byrnes.
- May 4th is awards night in the cafeteria at 7:30, should be finished by 8:30.
- The Show Design Team was announced May 11th parent meeting/band mini-camp where the 2017 show will be revealed.
- Ended by stating that the band program has had an amazing year and they couldn't do it without the support of the Band Booster, parents and all working the trenches.

The by-laws as amended in November 2016 were reiterated about an officer could not serve more than 2 consecutive years in an office.

Ann Seto, nominating committee chair, along with Robert More presented the slate of candidates for the 2017-2018 Booster Club Officers. They are as follows:

- President Lorinda Collins
- VP Development Jeff Ward
- VP Ways & Means Jennifer Owens
- VP Band Operations Teresa Dempsey
- VP Guard Operations Angie Gohs
- VP Communication Lindsay Rosillo
- VP Transportation Perry Gosnell
- Secretary Cindy Compton
- Treasurer Kate Johnson
- Guard Treasurer Sherri Byrd
- Parliamentarian Jennifer Eubanks (non-voting role)

There were no new nominations from the floor. A vote by show of hands was conducted with a unanimous vote to accept the slate of officers as presented by the nominating committee.

At this time Jeff Ward turned the meeting over to Lorinda Collins.

The secretary's report was not available at the meeting, but will be posted on the website.

Kate Johnson gave the treasurer's report. If you have not made your first payments for the trip next year, please do so immediately as there are deposits coming due for the buses and hotel. If you need to make an alternate payment schedule please contact Kate.

Jennifer Owens gave an update on fundraising. Spirit night at Chipotle earned us \$961. We will definitely do another spirit night at Chipotle! Fuddruckers will be April 25th. The car show is going to be May 6th, there will be cars, vendors and bazaar. There will be 3 locations for the Car Wash on May 20th. Merchandise will be available for purchase on May 11th.

In Angie Gohs' absence, Lorinda shared that the guard placed 28th in preliminaries in Dayton, Ohio. They just missed the semi-finals. The guards had a great season, thanked for support.

Before the meeting was adjourned. Lorinda stated, if anyone has a wish to become booster officer in the future, we would love for you to come forward to work with the present officers to learn the "ropes" to better prepare you.

Meeting was adjourned.

It was great to see so many people stay after the meeting and chat. It is a great way to get to know other band parents!